
 

Minutes of the meeting of Seaton Ross Parish Council held on  

Friday 5 June 2020 

A Parish Council meeting was held by Skype on 5 June 2020 at 7.30pm.   

Members present: J Henley (Chair), R Underwood, C Hunt, D Gascoyne, G Gardham, R Chapman 

and K Wealleans. 

Apologies – C Curran and P Johnson 

Members of the public – 0 

8/20 Declarations of interest – None. 

9/20 Minutes - Agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 15 May 2020 be approved as a 

correct record and be signed by the Chairman. 

10/20 Defibrillator – Cllr Gascoyne had renewed the pads and put a sign in the box asking anyone 

who used the defibrillator to contact him as new pads were required each time it was used.   

11/20 Public Right of Way from Damson Cottage, South End – a parishioner had reported the 

fence on one side of the path had bowed out causing a partial obstruction to the path. Agreed 

that the Clerk investigate and if necessary, speak to the householder. 

12/20 Speeding on Mill Lane and North End – councillors had received reports of speeding. The 

community speeding scheme was discussed and it was agreed to return to this subject once 

lockdown had ended. Agreed that an item be included in the Seaton Ross Times asking 

people to report vehicles speeding to the police (number plate would be required).   

13/20 Parish Plot – the parishioner who had agreed to take over maintenance of the parish plot was 

now unable to do so.  Agreed that an item be placed in the Seaton Ross Times asking for 

volunteers. 

14/20 Planters – the base of the planter on South End had broken. Agreed that Cllr Wealleans 

would remove the plants and soil and Cllr Henley would contact Men in Sheds, who 

made the planters, and ask them to mend the broken base. 

15/20 Map of Seaton Ross – The History Group had draw up a map showing the location of houses 

in Seaton Ross - Agreed that the Parish Council send a letter of thanks to Mr Hales for his 

hard work and offer to pay for the printing of further maps if required. 

16/20 Covid-19 Village Support – Agreed that Cllr Henley would place an item in the Seaton 

Ross Times, reminding people how to contact the support group. 

17/20 Willow Tree, The Gables – a parishioner had reported the tree as a potential safety hazard. 

Agreed that the Clerk report the issue to East Riding of Yorkshire Council. 

18/20 Approval of payments – the following payments were approved: 

a) Defibrillator pads (repayable to Cllr Gascoyne) - £50.20  

b) Parish Plot maintenance (payable to Eric Gardham) - £100.00 

c) HMRC (Tax for Clerk’s salary) - £83.80 

The next meeting of the parish council will take place on 26 June 2020 at 7:30pm by Skype. 

The meeting closed at 7:55pm. 


